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   Office of the City Manager 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

DATE:    October 2, 2023 

 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

 

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager  Approved Electronically 

 

FROM: Trina Magoon, Utility Services Director 

 

SUBJECT: Stormwater Utility Business Impact Statement  

 

 

As you are aware, the initial Stormwater Utility Business Impact Statement (BIS) proposed 

$13.46/ Equivalent Residential Unit (ERU). Based upon the public feedback received, a new 

approach was developed. The new BIS will propose:  

 

 $9.80/ERU except Damonte Ranch residents which will be proposed at $8.50/ERU; 

 A 60% discount for all Washoe County School District impervious surfaces in exchange 

for a student stormwater education program;  

 Eliminating taxiways and runways from the ERU calculations for the Reno Tahoe Airport 

Authority; and  

 A Low Income Assistance (LIA) program to be consistent with the City of Reno’s sewer 

rebate program.  

 

The BIS process will begin mid-October.  The goal is to have the first and second ordinance 

readings in December 2023. 
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